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RV parking on Franklin Ave below Griffith Park continue to
cripple our neighborhood. We have begged CD4 for help but they
don’t seem to have any interest to help or properly address this
issue. This particularly impacts the residence that have their
garage on Franklin and have to back out onto street in order to
exit. With the presence of these oversized vehicles we have zero
visibility of oncoming traffic and they can’t see us. We have had
multiple accidents occur here with 2 cars being totaled in our
driveway already. LAPD officer for the area wrote a letter to DOT
and they added some red curb as the result but this doesn’t solve
the problem as the vehicles continue to park. DOT said CD4
would have to implement additional measures like placing no
oversized vehicle parking, restricting hours or placing parking
limits, or permit to residence in area, etc ... since they were told
not to give up additional parking space. I’ve sent CD4 countless
photos, videos, and many of my neighbors have written to city as
well. In fact I’ve an RV parked behind my house as I’m typing
this. What is it going take for the city to take action? We located
in one of the most beautiful parts of the city which is a tourist
destination due Griffith park which looks unsightly from these run
down vehicles. However, this is a “safety” issue for us. Will the
city finally act once we have a fatal accident?!!



